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July 22, 2020 
 
Mr. Thomas Dowd 
Principal 
Holy Guardian Angels Regional School 
3125 Kutztown Road 
Reading, PA  19605 
 
Dear Mr. Dowd: 
 
This is to confirm that the Middle States Commissions on Elementary and Secondary Schools has 
received, reviewed and accepted the Mid-Term Report completed for Holy Guardian Angels Regional 
School. The report was found to be complete and shows evidence of faithful implementation of the 
strategic plan for growth and improvement. Congratulations on the implementation of the 1:1 Device 
Program and the safety improvements.  Your data keeping is admirable especially during this 
pandemic.  Good luck as you focus on the school-wide benchmark exam.  
 
Since no monitoring or other issues noted in the Team Report require an onsite visit, Holy Guardian 
Angels Regional School will not be required to host a visit. However, if you wish to receive the feedback 
and input that can be obtained by an outside reviewer you may request to host a one-day Mid-Term 
Visit.  If you choose to host a Mid-Term Visit, the school will be responsible for the $400.00 visitor fee, 
plus the expenses of the visitor. If you wish to host a Mid-Term Visit, please contact us and we will 
make arrangements.  
 
You are expected to continue to conduct and maintain Periodic Reviews of the progress on your goals. 
It is not required that these Periodic Reviews be submitted to Middle States, but they do assure 
continuing assessment of your progress on your goals.  
 
Your school is accredited until May 1, 2024. We will contact you in the spring of 2022 to initiate the 
reaccreditation process. Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can assist you in any way at 
arufo@msa-cess.org or 610-696-0939. Best wishes as you continue to provide your students with every 
opportunity to realize their maximum potential.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dr. Angela Rufo 
Associate Vice President, Accreditation 
 
cc:  Kristy Lamoureux, MSA 
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